— Founded April 11, 1939

HARRISBURG

Course:

Overlook Golf Course
" Host:
Ken Pepple

Date: September 10, 1991

READING

CARLISLE

Lunch: 11 a.m. - 1 p.m.
Sand Trap Restaurant

Keg of Beer / Hors d’Oeuvres
5 - 6 p.m. — Casual

Dinner: 6:00 p.m. — Buffet — Casual

Q
COST: $17.00
' Menu — Steak served Hunter Style
Baked Potato
o,
%
Q

Vegetable
Roll & Butter
Fruit Pie
Tea, Soda, Coffee

Shower Facilities Available in S. Pool Locker Room
Tee off Time: Anytime between 11 a.m - 1 p.m.
Cost of Carts: $9.00

Reservations: Call 717-569-6221
Deadline: September 5, 1991

Dr. David York
Tournament Turf Labs
Consultant, Soil & Tissue Testing
Speaking on Turf Stress Management

"YORK




IMPORTANT NOTICE!

Due to the October meeting being so early in the month of October,
we are combining the September and October newsletter. Please
note: WE WILL NOT be using the permanent reservation list for
October. You must mail your check to Lehigh C.C. (See insert)

Don'’t forget our Newsletter supporters. Keep their handy insert
ready to call them with your questions or needs, or look them up
in the “Green” Pages of your Poster Book. Be sure to thank these
newsletter and Roster Book supporters the next time you see them.

HOST PROFILE

Ken began in the turf profession in 1980 where he worked at
Carliste C.C. until 1986. He then attended the University of
Maryland College Park where he graduated with his turf degree
in 1988. Ken was an associate at Llanerch C.C. for one year before
moving to York to become the Assistant at Outdoor C.C.. He has
now taken over Overlook Golf Club under the ownership of
Manheim Twp. since December 1989.

COURSE PROFILE

Overlook was built in 1927, in the traditional on-site construction.
Green’s are 2 mix of Bent & Poa, with a cutlass program striving
towards all Bent. Tees are P. ryegrass with a strong T.G.R. program.
Fairways are P. Rye & some K. Bluegrass but trying to establish
all rye with the prograss program.

Directions:
Rt. 30 to 501 N. Lititz.
Club is % mile after exit on left hand side.




AGCSAP

The Allied Golf Course Superintendents
\“—/Q%%;' Association of Pennsylvania

Date: August 7, 1971
To: All Allied Members
From: Dave Rafferty, Pres. A.G.C.5.P.

Subject: Drought Emergerncy

As most of »ou Know by now the Governor has issued za
drought emergency for 2% counties in Pennsylvania and &
caution for the remaining counties, with the Philadelphia
arex being the exception. I have been in close contact with
D.E.R. since the drought requlations have gone intoc effect
and they have granted us some variances that the
Philadelphia people didn”t have in 1?285.

Thanks tc the work and the lobbying effartes the
Philadelphia Superintendents put forth we are able to
syringe heat sencsitive grassee such as Poa and Bent and we
are able to over seed August-October and water up to one
inch per weeK after doing so. They didn t have those
variances to work with and it made wery difficult to
sUrvive.,

We have the opportunity to sit down with D.E.R. after
this is over and through facts and figures again have the
chance to modifty these regulations. Those aof you who
continue to use water in unlimited amounts are only makKing
it more difficult for the futurs of the golf course [ndustryw
in Pennslvania. 5o do us all a favoer and comply with the
regulations. The more compliance the more credibility we 1]
have when it‘s time to talk.



Patti has information for anyone who would like to “Block™ off
a group of rooms for the GCSAA’s 63rd International Golf Course
Conference. Please call Patti for details.

If anyone is interested in forming a CPGCSA Chapter Golf Team
for participation in 1992 GCSAA Golf Championship, please call
Patti for details.

New Jersey Turfgrass Association
Expo 91
December 2-4, 1991
Garden State Convention & Exhibition Center
Summerset, New Jersey
Contact: Rene Conlon at (908) 932-9721

DON’T FORGET OUR PSU vs WEST VIRGINIA BUS TRIP,
October 26. for $45.00. Call Patti to reserve your tickets.

Anyone interested in playing in the “Met Tournament™ at Fenway in New York; there is one position
open on October 15, 1991. Contact Mike Benedict at (717) 469-2400.



OFFICE & MOME PHONE
WHITE HavEN 717-443-9596

TOP DRESSING
FPEAT - HUMUS

CERTIFIED & CULTIVATED

HUMILL

BLUE RIDGE PEAT FARMS, INC.
WHITE HAVEN. PA. 18661

POTTING 501L
SOIL MMES

GENE EVANS, OWNER
PROFESSIONAL ENGINEER

P Box B47, . |
2I5-6RS-5606  BOU-SHR.2174 FAX 2159719726

Alan M. Ameche

“NOR-AM.

Shaun M. Barry
Sales Representative
Speciafty Chemnicals Group

NCR-AM Chemical Company

1133 Sornerset Street
Somerset, New Jersey 08873
Home: [808) 846-8173
Office: {(B16) 891-7580

PHONE: BALT. (301) 876-2211 800-78 DEERE

FINCH GOLF & TURF COMPANY

JOHN DEERE TURF EQUIP. » BROUWER TURF EQUIP.
TRACTORS & MOWERS » Tl GRINDERS & REELS
COREMASTER » AGRIMETAL » SAXON BLOWER/VAC
LANDPRIDE « HARLEY RAKES ¢ KAWASAKI MULES

Don Hollinger

Sales Representative
717-653-8215

PRO-LAWN PRODUCTS INC.
P.C. Box 4908
Syracuse, NY 13221

P.Q. Box 217
Mt. Joy, PA 17552

" PHILADELPHIA TURF COMPANY
PRl 2049 LANDISVILLE ROAD, BOX 885
DOYLESTOWN, PA 18901-0865

TURF EQUIPMENT

IRRIGATION EQUIPMENT & DESIGN

FAX #
215-345-8132

SALES REPS: ED CHILDS
A Schering Berln Gompany Nmﬁmmnﬁmoz qo_”_,”\_%ﬂmmn 215-345.7200
Ron Olson
_ Pocono Turf Supply Co.,inc.
FARM & GOLF COURSE SUPPLY nc INC.
7709-7725 RIDGE AVENUE P.O. Box 372

PHILADELPHIA, PA 19128

BENNETT WARTMAN
PRESIDENT {215) 483-6000

Horsham, PA 19044
(215) 672-9274

HOME (717) 620-1339
OFFICE (717) 646-1533
1-800-328-1466

PAR-MAR CARS, INC.

USED GOLF CARS & TURF EQUIPMENT
TURF SUPPLIES

MARK B. BIERY
PARKER R. BIERY

PO. BOX 74
MT. POCONQ, PA 18344

SFPECIALIZED IRRIGATION EQUIPMENT

JERRY FURCELL
Certified trrigation Deslgner

320 Basln Road
P.O. Box 752
Hammonton, N.J, 08037

608-561-1777
1-800-524-0805
Fax 609-561-0405

SEEDAVAJAY

QUALITY TURF PRODUCTS

Seed Fertilizer Mulch

York Mifflinburg ~ Emmaus
1-800-836-3720 1-800-338-2137 ~ "10-225-4131




MID-ATLANTIC

m\m'nmvr
CORPORATION

P.0.BOX 158, ROUTE 29, COLLEGEVILLE, PA 19426

Jeff Shoemaker (215) 488-1400
Terrtory Manager Fax (215} 489-9478

On this page are cards of our loyal supporters of our Greensheet and Roster Book. Please
keep this list near your phone or taped to your desk for quick reference.




SUPERINTENDENT SPOTLIGHT
David Rafferty, Chambersburg Country Club

When David was eight years old he started delivering papers, one of his stops was at a pro shop, soon
he was helping around the pro shop and also ran errands for the pro, after awhile he was working behind
the counter. At 12 he started working on the golf course and worked there until he was 18. In 1975, he
took an assistant job with Bill Gack at Lake Shore Country Club, he stayed there as assistant until 1980.
Since 1973 Dave tried to get into Penn State but they were accepting only so many students for their turf
programs, he kept applying but was never accepted. His climb up the ladder of success is attributed to
attending numerous turf seminars, on the job training and his persistence in striving for professional
excellence. In 1980 he appled for and was appointed superintendent of Titusville Country Club. Dave
stayed there until 1986. In 1987 he applied for the superintendent position at Chambersburg Country Club
and after several interviews he nailed down the job three days later. Dave was a member of the Board
of Directors of Northwestern PA from 1982-1986, President 1985-1986. Dave has been a member of the
Board of Directors of Central PA since 1989, Secretary (Treasurer) 1990, and in the fall of 1990 he was
appointed President of the Allied Golf Course Superintendent’s Association of Pennsylvania.

Dave has been married 14 years. His wife Bonnie is Manager at Valley Bank, they have no children. They
do, however, have two dogs, a Lab named Sable and a Scotty named Shelby. Dave’s hobbies are golfing
(he has a 13 handicap) and hunting for bear, deer and small game.
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“THE THINKING SUPERINTENDENT”

John Chassard of Lehigh Country Club says that one the hardest things he has had to overcome in this
business is communication. ““I used to think it would be best if everybody would let me do my job and
not ask any questions. I found this can be very detrimental. Rumors get started very easily by my golf
course members, and the wrong answers and information get circulated around the men’s grill. I discovered
very quickly that I need to properly educate the people I work for and the public, for that matter. I began
by writing a paragraph in the monthly newsletter called “Chassard’s Turf Talk.” I included things we
were doing on the course and why we were doing them, and even giving them tips on their home lawn.
I also made myself very visible on busy days and mostly weekends around the pro shop and men’s grill,
s0 people can ask questions and get the right answers. If possible, 1 take the time to play golf with some
of the members, it’s good public relations and I believe the best way for me to see and evaluate the golf
course. This fall the grounds committee at the Club is hosting a cocktail party as an open forum to ask
questions about things we do on the course and to let people know what we have planned for the future”

We are no longer grass cutters, goif course superintendents have become professional in many aspects.
A major part of this profession is public relations, especially with the increased awareness regarding
environmental affairs. The more we can communicate and be visible to give people the right answers,
the better it will be for ail of us.



President

Jeff Fry

Lebanon Country Club

(717) 273-1944
Vice-President

John Chassard

Lehigh Country Club

(215) 967-4643
Secretary/Treasurer

Dave Rafferty
Chambersburg Country Club
(717) 263-9747

President Emeritus

Bob Beyer, CGCS

Board of Directors

Mel Leaver 1991

Brad Shaffer 1991

Sam Snyder, VII CGCS 1992
Levern Krout 1992

Tony Goodley 1993

Paul Krout 1993

Education Commiitee

Sam Snyder CGCS
Membership Committee
Mel Leaver

Golf Committee

“Whitey” Krout

Public Relations/Social Committee
Paul Krout

By Laws/Planning

Brad Shaffer

Chapter Relations/Nominafions
Bob Beyer CGCS
Newsletter Editor

Tony Goodley CGCS

Past Presidents

Our elections will be held at our November Meeting. Below is
a list of the candidates and the position they will be running for.
Any interested in secking a position should contact Bob Beyer at
(717) 764-2576.

President — John Chassard
Secretary/Treasure > Dave Rafferty
‘_,X( Paul Krout
~ > s
\\M The following will be for the Board of Directors.
\ There will be 2 elected.

JOHN GEHMAN
BRAD SHAFFER

MEL LEAVER
KEN PEPPLE
JOHN DOUGHERTY

PERMANENT
RESERVATION
LIST

Please be sure to
make your cancel-
lation if you are
unable to attend,

or you will be hilleg ™~

Angelo, Jay I
Benedict, Mike
Beyer CGCS, Bob
Borzok, Greg
Brenner, Don
Carville, James
Chassard, John
Crawford, Chuck
Dietrich CGCS, Ken
Drayer, Tom
Fantuzzi CGCS, Greg
Fry, Jeif

Funk, Rick
Gehman, John
Goodley CGCS, Tony
Heckman, Mike
Heollinger, Don
Jones CGCS, Jim
Kauffman, Dick
Kintzer, Tom

Krick, Ron

Krout, Paul

Krout, Whitey
Lacour, Jeff

Leaver, Mel

Robert Beyer, CGCS
McCormick, John

Mellinger, Warren
Pepple, Ken
Rafferty, Dave
Snyder CGCS, Sam
Wall, Patti .
Weitzel CGCS, Davd
Wentling , Scoit '

INSECT TIP OF THE MONTH

You say you've noticed a lot of birds gathering in your fairways lately, not to mention the roughs, tee
and green banks, maybe even some skunk or crow damage. Well, dudes, they’re not there to pass along
the latest gossip or for an annual family gathering, they are eating all those grubs you thought you took
care of a few months ago.

Remember around the 4th of July when we were all bombarded with Japanese Beetles, well guess what
happened when the males and females got together — Yup! That results in the offspring devouring your
golf course. Now is the time to treat for them while their young are still close to the surface. If you don’t
treat them soon they’re going to be around again next spring as they complete their metamorphosis, over
wintering deep in the soil this winter and working their way back to the surface next spring, still chomping
away at your gorgeous turf. There are many insecticides on the market that will do an admirable job,
consult your County Extension Agent or chemical supplier for best results.

TURF TIP OF THE MONTH

“Ryegrass Fairways” — not something everyone is totally concerned with but for those who annually
overseed their fairways with the millions of new ryegrass blends, this is for you. You're trying so hard
to choke out all the other grasses but usually fall short due to disease, drought stress, traffic or just the
overwhelming percentage of annual bluegrass (Poa). You've contemplated eradication programs but change '
your mind when you see the poa filling in all the bare spots, the first sign of cool weather in early Fali. ‘\ .
Maybe it’s time for you to try a *“Prograss Program™, I have and it works! One of our Chemical Guru’s,

Don Hollinger, recommends split applications of Prograss at 1 galion per acre. The first application just

about the time you notice germination in your overseeded ryegrass fairways, the second application 21

days after the first, again at 1 gallon per acre. The results the following Spring will make you an instant

hero. Don compares the Prograss to ryegrass “like Cheerios to a kid.”




